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Mr. President, thank you for giving me the floor.

Ghana welcomes the distinguished delegation from Guinea and commend them for their continued commitment to the UPR mechanism.

Ghana wishes to express solidarity with the people of Guinea, in their efforts at combating the Ebola Virus Disease and through the work of UNMEER based in Accra, Ghana will continue to support international effort to eradicate the disease. Ghana commends measures adopted by Guinea to combat traditional practices that are harmful to women and children as well as ongoing efforts to respond to allegations of torture involving the defence and security forces.

Ghana wishes to recommend that Guinea must 
· Establish a fully-fledged National Human Rights Institution in full compliance with the Paris principles.

· Ratify the OP-CAT and OP-CEDAW
· Take necessary  steps to ensure that all allegations of torture are duly investigated, perpetrators prosecuted and the victims duly compensated.

· Re-double efforts aimed at reducing the rather high incidence of Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) and other discriminatory practices against women.

through public awareness and education campaigns to tackle the root causes and cultural attitudes that encourages discrimination against women.
         Consider issuing standing invitations to all Special Procedures. 

I thank you, Mr. President

